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Thank you to our wonderful PAC for watering our newly planted 
trees throughout the summer. We are so grateful for each one of 
you who offered up your precious time to support our school. Our 
trees are growing fast and looks beautiful! 
 
 

 

                                                       Upcoming Events 
September 13:  PAC Freezie Day $2 
September 16:  PAC Meeting 6:30 PM in the Learning Commons 
September 16:  First Full Day for K students 
September 19:  Meet the Teacher Evening 6 PM 
September 20:  Terry Fox Run 

September 21:    International Day of Peace 
September 25:  Boundary info night for the community - Gym 
September 26:  Individual Photos 
September 27:  Hot Lunch 
September 27:  Orange Shirt Day at school 
September 30:  National Day for Truth and Reconciliation – No students in session 
October 4:  School Improvement Day – No students in session  
October 11:   Hot Lunch 
October 14:  Thanksgiving Day – School not in session 
October 17:  Great Shake out  
October 24:  Halloween Dance - PAC  
October 25:  Pro D – No Students in session 
November 1:  Hot Lunch  
        
        
  

    

 
Important Reminders 

 

Grade 5 Hoodie orders are now open on School Cash online 

Freezies sold behind the school on Friday - $2 
 
 



We are thrilled to begin our second week at Willoughby and deeply appreciate your cooperation, flexibility, and 
patience as we adapt to both familiar and new routines. Our staff is diligently teaching routines and expectations, 
while the children are getting acquainted with their new teachers and classmates. The atmosphere in our school is 
one of cooperation and friendliness, with students showing a positive attitude both in their classrooms and on the 
playground. We look forward to collaborating with you and your children this year. Please stay informed about 
classroom and school events and continue to support your children in establishing and maintaining homework, 
home reading, and bedtime routines at home. This will help them feel prepared to embrace each new day. 

 

Will My Child Be OK In a Split Class? 
Here is a helpful article to explain the reasoning behind split classes. If your child is not in a split class 
this year, they might be next year. In a growing area like ours, it might be inevitable.  
http://chriswejr.com/2012/09/09/will-my-child-be-ok-in-a-split-class/ 
We have a wonderful staff at Willoughby. All children will be in very good hands no matter which class 
they are in! 
 

Agendas: These can now be purchased on the School Cash Online website for $6.00 (Kindergarten 
students DO NOT need to purchase agendas). Please note that our student agendas include a handbook 
at the front that contains very important information about the District’s Code of Conduct, Dress 

Guidelines, Fair Notice Policy, cell phone and technology use, our positive behaviour matrix, Zones of Regulation 
tools, and ways to support your child. Please read this information and discuss it with your children. Thank you!  
 
Student Absences & Lates: To help us account for all students and ensure that everyone is safe, please remember 
to call the school if your child is going to be late or away due to illness, appointments, or vacation.  
Submitting Absences 
We have 3 ways you can submit an absence: 
  
Website submission: https://willoughby.sd35.bc.ca/submit-absence/ 
  
You can email:  WESAttendance@sd35.bc.ca 
  
Phone attendance voicemail: 604-888-6033 ext. 1 (24hrs a day) 

We would like to encourage you to make sure that your children arrive at school on time every day. This will 
lessen disruptions in the classroom and ensure that your child has a smooth and calm start to their day. We do 
know that sometimes students will arrive late. If this is the case, they need to come to the main entrance to sign in 
and get a late slip to take to their teacher.  

Mrs. Bainbridge would like to thank all the parents for being so diligent in contacting the office to let her know 
of any absences. Thank you, parents.  

Technology – iPhones/Smart Watches - AP Procedure 350 Please take note 

 
AP_350_zAppendix_A_Student-Code-of-Conduct.pdf (sd35.bc.ca) 

 
“At the discretion of the school Administration, personal digital devices are not to be 

used during non-instructional times, from the student’s arrival at the start of the day, to 

the student’s departure at the end of the day. This includes during recess, lunch, and other 

breaks. Students are encouraged to keep their personal digital devices at home. 

Any devices brought to school should be turned off and stored away in backpacks or 

lockers.”  

https://willoughby.sd35.bc.ca/submit-absence/
mailto:WESAttendance@sd35.bc.ca
https://www.sd35.bc.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/2/2024/06/AP_350_zAppendix_A_Student-Code-of-Conduct.pdf


Drop off and pick up – Please use the designated crosswalks 

  

Parents, please do not park in the drop-off zone in front of the school. This is ONLY for dropping 
off your child and picking them up. If you would like to walk your child to class or pick your child 
up at the end of the day, please use the church parking lot across the street. Please do not park 
on 80th on the through road and leave your car unattended. It is blocking the traffic flow on 80th. 
RCMP will do regular checks. We have noticed that parents are cutting through the parking lot 
after dropping their kids off in the morning. Please 
stay on the sidewalk and do not cut through the 
parking lot. Please use designated crosswalks at 
the main entrance gate and on the East side of the 
school.  

                                                                 

You’re Invited to our Meet the 
Teacher Evening  

When: Thursday, September 19 (6:00 – 7:00 pm)  

We will begin the evening in the gym. 
After we introduce our staff you will be invited to visit your children’s classrooms to meet their 
teacher(s). A bell will ring when it is time to change to your other child’s class. 

*Please note: Teachers will discuss individual students at November’s Student Inclusive Conferences 

                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  
 

Communicating with your School 

Schools and families continue to work together to ensure success for students. If you 

have an issue or concern but don’t know who to speak with, the District encourages you 

to read these helpful Communicating with your School guidelines for parents/guardians 

found on our District website here. As an additional reference, review this one-page 

resource here.   
 

https://www.sd35.bc.ca/students-parents/parent-involvement/communicating-with-schools/
https://www.sd35.bc.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/2/2021/09/Comm-with-school_final.pdf




 



 





 
 



  

 



  

 

Learn about healthy eating, physical activity, and building long-lasting

habits as a family in Generation Health Community. This 10-week

program for families with children ages 8 to 12 is FUN and interactive! 

Delivered through YMCA BC starting October 2024 on Tuesday,

Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday evenings.

Families who join this program will receive a complimentary 

YMCA membership.

Free Fall Program for Families!

Register

today! 

generationhealth@bc.ymca.ca

gv.ymca.ca/generation-health-community
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